Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas mansfield, merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

Diane Crawford came in to see what has developed regarding Laurel Lane. She was advised that merrill and Roland have inspected the road and has their approval. Tom and road agent, Almus Chancey, will inspect it soon in time for the road to be graded before bad weather.

Building permits were approved for Stephen Lilly and David Poole, Jr.

Mr. Szopa came in regarding timber cutting on his and Mr. Marston's property, with Robert Riley as operator. They were advised to submit the "intent to cut' themselves accepting responsibility of taxes.

Pamela Abbott who has bought land from John Gray on Hooper Hill came in for a building permit and to satisfy questions in this regard.

Mark Lehr, who was awarded the painting job of the upper town hall, presented a waiver to the Selectmen excusing the Town of New Boston from all responsibility of physical damage to himself or anyone working for him for the duration of the operation.